
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

24 March 2023 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Burmese: Every 2nd Sunday 2.30pm 
Chin: Every 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th Sunday 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Mon 27 Mar: Staff Profes-
sional Learning Literacy with 
Deb Sukarna 
Tues 28-Fri 31 Mar Teeth on 
Wheels here 
Fri 31 Mar 2.45pm Second 
Hand Uniform Sale 
Thur 6 Apr End of Term 1 at 
1.00pm 
Mon 24 Apr Start of Term 2 
at 8.35am 
Tues 25 Apr  ANZAC Day Pub-
lic Holiday 
Wed 26 April 7.00pm Yr 4 
Eucharist Parent & Student 
Evening 
Mon 22 May Athletics Day at 
Keilor Athletics Track 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Thur 23 March: 7.00pm Rec-
onciliation for Year 3 
Sun 7 May: 10.30am Eucha-
rist for Year 4 
Sun 721May: 10.30am Eu-
charist for Year 4 
Thur 24 Aug: 7.00pm Confir-
mation for Year 6 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Mon 27 March: Literacy with 
Deb Sukarna 
Fri 5 May: Personalised 
Learning with Kath Murdoch 
Thur 22 Jun: Three Way 
Learning Conversations 
Fri 28 Jul: RE with Maria 
Forde 
Mon 6 Nov: Report Writing 

He began to teach them many things in parables, and in his teaching he said to them: “Listen! A sower went out to sow. And as he sowed, 
some seed fell on the path, and the birds came and ate it up. Other seed fell on rocky ground, where it did not have much soil, and it sprang 
up quickly, since it had no depth of soil. And when the sun rose, it was scorched; and since it had no root, it withered away. Other seed fell 

among thorns, and the thorns grew up and choked it, and it yielded no grain. Other seed fell into good soil and brought forth grain, growing 
up and increasing and yielding thirty and sixty and a hundredfold.” And he said, “Let anyone with ears to hear listen!” (Mark 4:2-9) 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Reconciliation 
Jesus, reconciliation is a big word. It means that when we do anything unjust, to 
hurt other people, we need to tell them that we are sorry, that we will try not to 

hurt them again, that we want to be friends with them always. 
Thank you for the sacrament of Reconciliation, which helps me to tell you that I am 

sorry for the times when I have done anything to hurt you and other people, and 
that I want to be friends with you again, after I have turned away from you. 

Please forgive me, Jesus. 

Dear Parents, 
Yesterday the children in Year 3 received the Sacrament of First Reconciliation. I would 
like to congratulate the students for their beautiful singing, the clear and confident way 
they read out the prayers and their reverent and respectful behaviour throughout the 
liturgy. It was wonderful to see staff, parents and students gathered together as one 
community in  the church to witness and celebrate this very special milestone in the lives 
of our Year 3 students. I would like to thank our Parish Priest Father Peter, Father Peter 
Zin , Father Joseph and Father Wilford for administering the Sacrament of First Reconcili-
ation.  
Thank you also to Kriss Oliver our RE /Learning and Teaching Leader and the Year 3 teach-
ers Jennifer Howe and Angelica Mendoza (3E) and Josh Howarth (3F) for preparing the 
students so beautifully. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

CHILDREN’S ABSENCES FROM SCHOOL 

There are various ways that you can contact the 

school to advise that your child is absent from 

school.  

1. Contact the office by calling 9312 2230 and then advise that your child is ab-

sent on this day. Please let the Office know the child’s name, the class and 

the reason for the absence.  

2. Via the SkoolBag App: Use the ‘Absentee Form’ in this app. This form can be 

found under the section Resources - Forms - Absentee Form.  

3. Email: Send an email to your child’s teacher or communicate via Seesaw. 

4. Written Note: A written note may be sent in advance if you know your child 

will be absent.  

5. If he/she is going on an extended holiday, you will need to come into the 

office and fill in an Notification of Absence form. 

REMINDERS 

On Monday the staff will be attending whole school profes-

sional learning with Deb Sukarna. The focus will be Writing 

and Grammar.  

A reminder that this is a student free day so therefore no students at school on 

Monday the 27th of March.  

 

The last day of school this term is Thursday the 6th of April. 

The students will finish at 1.00pm. We will open the school 

gates for parents to pick up their child/children at 12:50pm 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 

FI 
Andy - For showing improvement as a Self-Manager. You are doing a great job of organising your belongings. From Ms 
Cam Tu & Mrs Granata 
Ava - For showing huge improvement in writing. Well done on using lowercase letters to record your ideas. From Ms. 
Cam Tu & Mrs Granata  
 
FJ 
Eli - For showing curiosity and being a Researcher when making a picture frame in Discovery. Well done! From Miss 
Wendy 
Chi - For being a Collaborator by including others when building a castle in Discovery. Well done! From Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Louisa - for displaying the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Courage when presenting in front of the class about your 
special family item! From Miss Shai 
Sienna - for showing great initiative both inside and outside of the classroom. You are always looking for ways to help 
others! From Miss Shai  
 
1L 
Minh-Dzung N - For consistently working on your reading goal of looking at the ending sounds of words! You have 
shown great improvement! From Miss Steph 
Joseph L - For showing great improvement in your letter and sound knowledge! Great job identifying sounds in words 
when you are writing! From Miss Steph  
 
2M 
William O - For being an active contributor to class discussions and showing enthusiasm when putting your hand up 
and sharing your thoughts with the class. Keep it up! From Ms Rochelle 
Emily K - For using your creative strengths to express your learning, as seen in your FLI Family Stories activity. You real-
ly have a way of communicating such a clear purpose through your art.’ From Ms Rochelle  
 
2N 
Van Sui P - For researching, writing and delivering a very interesting story about your family which led to a great dis-
cussion within our class. Well done. From Mrs Mitchell 
Isaiah McI - For consistently following directions, doing your best and for your peaceful, cooperative manner which 
contributes to a happy classroom. From Mrs Mitchell 
 
3E 
Dylan T - For consistently being a reliable member of our classroom. When a job needs to be done, you eagerly do this 
efficiently. Keep it up! From Ms Howe & Mrs Mendoza 
Mika P - For being a great self-manager and taking on feedback to improve your persuasive writing. Well done! That’s 
what good learners do! From Ms Howe & Mrs Mendoza  
 
3F 
Lincoln H - For being a great Self-Manager and working independently during writing. Well done and keep it up! From 
Mr Josh  
Joanne H- For writing a thoughtful persuasive text on the benefits of being an active citizen in the community. From Mr 
Josh  



 

4G 
Andi M- For displaying the Our Lady’s school Gospel Value of Respect when 
speaking to her peers and teachers. Well done Andi! From Ms Karen 
Thien N- For contributing to class discussions with insightful thoughts and ideas. 
This shows a deep understanding of your learning. Keep it up! From Ms Karen  
 
4H 
Kennedy- For displaying the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Courage when com-
pleting your Maths assessment. Keep it up! From Ms. Robles 
Helena- For displaying a growth mindset when completing your Maths assessment. Well done! From Ms. Robles  
 
5C 
Adele M- for showing the Gospel Value of Courage by persisting even when things were tough. Well done! From Mr 
Membrey 
Holly B- for displaying the Learning Asset of Self-manager by implementing feedback in Writing class- an amazing re-
sult! From Mr Membrey  
 
5D 
William T - For displaying the Learning Asset of Thinker regularly in lessons and sharing this thinking with the class. 
Keep it up! From Ms Gurry 
Michelle - For being an excellent communicator during whole class and small group sessions. Well done! From Ms. 
Gurry  
 
6A 
Gabe M- For displaying the School Gospel Value of Peace through his quiet and even manner displayed in class. From 
Mr Wickham 
Dean Z- For being an enthusiastic member of class and joining in all class discussions and activities From Mr Wickham  
 
6B 
Kanieshka - For being a great listener and for displaying the Our Lady’s Gospel Value Of ‘Respect’ when interacting 
with peers and teachers. Well done! From Mrs Muscat 
Eva - For demonstrating the Learning Asset of Communicator by being more active in class, answering questions and 
being a more active participant in class discussions. Keep up the great work! From Mrs Muscat  

1K: Penny M 
2M: William O 
2N: Kei L, Tom N 
5C: Adele M 
5D: Ken T 
6A: Harrison B 
Staff:  Miss Steph, Mrs Balbata, Ms Wood 



 



 



 

SUNSHINE LIBRARY NEWS 
This year’s April School Holidays we are going ‘Down the Rabbit Hole’ to visit Alice in Wonderland at Brim-
bank Libraries! 
We’ve come up with a program that features elements of the story of Alice in Wonderland, including tea 
parties, magic and much more! 
Facilitated Sessions include: 

·2 Magic shows facilitated by Zoom the Magician from Kiddly-Winks entertainment (Sunshine and 
Sydenham Libraries) 
·2 Bubble Shows exploring the magic of Bubbles facilitated by Smart Party Entertainment (Deer Park 
and St. Albans Libraries) 
·2 Solar Powered Flower DIY workshops facilitated by Bunnings (Keilor and St. Albans Libraries) 

Staff Facilitated sessions include: 
·Alice in Wonderland cup Automaton Workshop (Sydenham Library) 
·Rabbit Pocket Watch and Cheshire Grin Workshop (Sunshine Library) 
·Mad Hatter Tea Party and Party Games (Deer Park Library) 
·Cookie Decorating and Tea Cup Making Workshop (Keilor Library) 

Follow the White Rabbit Virtual Escape Room: 
Enter our virtual escape room to ‘Follow the White Rabbit’ and help Alice escape Wonderland and make her 
way back home safe. 
The escape room can be accessed via our library website if you click into the event listing, see here: https://
www.brimbanklibraries.vic.gov.au/index.php/what-s-on/book-an-event/children-event-6-12/45418-follow-
the-white-rabbit-virtual-escape-room 
It is now live and will be available until the end of the holidays (Sunday 23rd April). 
 

https://www.brimbanklibraries.vic.gov.au/index.php/what-s-on/latest-news/658-ngv-kids-on-tour-at-brimbank-libraries-2
https://www.brimbanklibraries.vic.gov.au/index.php/what-s-on/book-an-event/children-event-6-12/45418-follow-the-white-rabbit-virtual-escape-room
https://www.brimbanklibraries.vic.gov.au/index.php/what-s-on/book-an-event/children-event-6-12/45418-follow-the-white-rabbit-virtual-escape-room
https://www.brimbanklibraries.vic.gov.au/index.php/what-s-on/book-an-event/children-event-6-12/45418-follow-the-white-rabbit-virtual-escape-room


 



 



 

MARIBYRNONG SPORTS ACADEMY NEWS 
 

MSA have their Year 6 Trials next term and currently have 3 weeks until the registrations close and if there is 
anyone interested in trialling for the Basketball Program please have a look at the link:  

 
 

https://sportsacademy.maribsc.vic.edu.au/new-academy-enrolement-page 

https://sportsacademy.maribsc.vic.edu.au/new-academy-enrolement-page


 



 



 



 


